Town of Roann

Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on August 19,1996, by Pres. Rod Birk. Larry Rensberger, Bruce Shaw, Julia Rensberger, Steve Johnson and Dave Magley were present. Minutes of July meeting were read and approved. Claims for August were approved.

In old business, Don Fleck is to have 3 or 4 bids for new services, no action taken. No information on the Grants for the Town has been received yet. Don Fleck has not repaired the drain on Arnold St. The retaining wall at the Log Cabin is finished and the landscaping has been done. The rocks to finish, have to be put in yet. PSI has been contacted about the Street Lights, they have been repaired. The board has granted Mike Chemault a 6 month extension on his junk car, he will need to have it removed by Jan 22, 1997. Dan Griffith and Roddie Sizemore have been granted a 30-day extension for their cars to be removed or tagged. They have until Sept. 22, 1996 to do so. Street paving has not been done yet. Public Restrooms were discussed, no action taken. The 1997 Budget hearing was held. There were 2 residents present. Bruce is checking into the Land Application.

In new business, Sonia Poe attended and had a letter signed by her neighbors, about speeding on town streets, especially Church St. Also asked what could be done about the kids laying and standing in the middle of Chippewa St uptown at night. The board is considering placing 2 stop signs, one at N-S corners of Chippewa and Walnut St. and one at N-S corners of Church and Allen St. Bruce is going to map up the town streets and place all Yield signs and Stop signs to see if more are needed. A t-road sign will be placed at the east end of Allen St. at Arnold St. Larry is to call Sheriff's Dept. to see if any extra patrols could be made through town. Bruce is to get a quote on getting the Wells Flow tested. David Doud from Soil & Water Advisory Committee brought up the possibility of a leaf removal program being started in Roann. The Board is to send a letter with any requests or concerns about the program. Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. The special Budget hearing and signing of the 1997 Budget is Aug 26, 1996. The next regular board meeting will be Sept 9, 1996 in the Library basement.

August 21, 1996

Prepared for Roann Town Board Submitted by Julia Rensberger Clerk-Treasurer Roann, IN